
 

 

 

 

University Senate 
CHARGE 

Date:  August 24, 2010 
To:  Marc Pound 

Chair, Elections, Representation & Governance Committee 
From:  Linda Mabbs 

Chair, University Senate 
Subject:  Preservation of Shared Governance During Reorganizations, 

Consolidations, and Mergers 
Senate Document #:  09‐10‐49 
Deadline:   December 1, 2010 

 
The Senate Executive Committee (SEC) requests that the Elections, Representation, and 
Governance (ERG) Committee review the attached proposal and report on whether changes 
should made to the current process for reorganizations, mergers, and consolidations of 
units/colleges at the University of Maryland. 

As you know, the University has been in the midst of several mergers or reorganizations this 
past year.  The most recent of these was the successful merger of the Dance and Theatre 
departments.  Several SEC members and Senators raised concerns about the diminution of 
shared governance during that process and within the School of Theatre and Dance’s newly 
proposed Plan of Organization.  This merger passed the Senate but raised concerns about 
this process in the future.  

The attached proposal requests that the Senate review current practices and make 
recommendations for improvement if necessary. Specifically, we ask that you review the 
following with regard to Plans of Organization: 

1. Review whether the Senate’s current process of reviewing Plans of Organization 
conforms to the procedures set forth in the University’s Plan of Organization (Article 11). 

2. Comment on whether the University Plan of Organization should be amended by the next 
Plan of Organization Review Committee (PORC) to mandate Senate review of 
departmental/unit Plans in addition to college approval. Please include benefits and 
drawbacks of such a change. 

3. Comment on whether the procedures set forth for the creation or revision of an existing 
academic unit’s Plan should also apply to creation of new units, mergers, consolidations, 
or reorganizations.  



 

 

4. Comment on whether the Plan of Organization should require that the Plan of any 
College, School, Department, the Library, or other academic unit meet minimum 
standards.  If so, please identify appropriate elements that should be included in each 
Plan and how shared governance can be incorporated into those Plans. 

Please also review the following with regard to ensuring the incorporation of shared 
governance: 

1. Comment on whether any Plan of Organization that comes to the Senate should be 
reviewed by the ERG Committee to ensure compliance with University System of 
Maryland (USM) and Senate principles for shared governance. 

2. Comment on the need for resources (e.g. checklists, procedural roadmaps, etc.) with 
regard to creating plans of organizations for units considering mergers, consolidations, or 
reorganizations. 

3. Review and comment on best practices for designing committee structures that balance 
efficiency and the inclusion of all relevant constituencies. 

We ask that you submit your report and recommendations to the Senate Office no later than 
December 1, 2010. If you have questions or need assistance, please contact Reka Montfort 
in the Senate Office, extension 5-5804. 

 

 


